Staff Senate Meeting – September 16, 2009 
Library Auditorium 

MINUTES
Present:

Marc Celentana, Sue Ciotti, Jackie Deitch-Stackhouse, Kathy Ertel, Kevin Fay, Larry Gage, Diane Gruenberg, Lynette Harris, Rich Kroth, Kawanna Leggett, Nicole Maldonado, Matt Middleton, Joe O’Brien, Susan O’Connor, Paula Rainey, Nino Scarpati, Jason Schweitzer, Stephanie Shestakow, Sharon Shivers, Andrew Stutzman, Pat Van Hise, Janice Vermeychuk, Alexis Zahorsky

Excused:

Sharon Bancroft, James Boatwright, Rebecca Breese, Kevin Ewell, Chrisine Kucha, Kay Miklosz
I. Approval of Minutes 
Minutes of May 20, 2009 were approved
II. President’s Report

a. Furlough Program Update – President Gitenstein

Pres. Gitenstein explained that she and the cabinet had a plan in place to manage the budget crisis without furloughs or pay reduction.  The original plan in June called for savings equal to the amount the state was expecting without furloughing or laying off any employees.   However, TCNJ was required to comply with a state mandate of furloughs for all NJ employees.  The state re-negotiated contracts including furloughs with the CWA, IFTE, and AFT unions.  The state also required that TCNJ develop a plan for non-unit staff that equaled the cost savings of the union plans.
i. Furlough Complexity for TCNJ

President Gitenstein talked about the complexities involved in managing the furlough days and banked days, especially in how the union contracts differ.  She mentioned that the furlough days mean that TCNJ is in effect losing 63,000 days of productivity due to the furlough program. 

ii. Non-Unit Plan

Pres. Gitenstein mentioned her plan for non-unit staff and displayed the cost savings compared to the union plans and how the percentages in cost saving were the same.  The plan was delivered and reviewed by the Governor’s office of Employee Affairs and TCNJ was given the go ahead. 

iii. Certified for Federal Stimulus Funds

President Gitenstein mentioned that TCNJ had to show equal cost savings in our non-unit plans, as well as showing less than 3% tuition hike, no cuts to the EOF program, and having plan for any out of state travel that used any of the state appropriation funds to be approved by the Governor’s office in order to receive any of the federal stimulus money given to the state.  

iv. Contingency Plans

The President and Treasurer, Barbara Weinberg explained contingency plans in the event of future budget cuts, and the need to meet requirements of union contracts and the non-unit employee plan.  

b. Welcome Back

Nino welcomed back the staff and asked for ideas on how to boost morale and to offer help staff out in light of the plans for furloughs and lost salary.

III. Old Business

a. Helen Shaw Staff Excellence Awards

Awards were given to Cecilia Cobeth and Amanda Rodowski.  Congratulations to both of them for their extraordinary work!

b. Search Committee Updates 

No updates
c. Green Dot Campaign  
Jackie Deitch-Stackhouse gave an overview of the Green Dot Campaign.  She is looking for people who have the personalities and influence to act as leaders in their areas to help promote the idea of anti-violence and foster communication amongst their peers.  We also did a quick review of the Green Dot website (http://www.tcnj.edu/~greendot).  She showed how people could provide instances of positive communication regarding anti-violence and post that “green dot” on an interactive campus map.  The idea is to populate the map with green dots to show how the initiative is growing.  

IV. Reports

Staff Senate Councils

Elections and Constitution Council (ECC)
-  Matt Middleton reported how all of the positions are currently filled and thanked everyone for their participation.  
Staff Development and Recognition Council (SDRC)
-  Nothing to report.
Special Events and Community Building Council (SECBC)
-  Nothing to report.
Communications and Public Relations Council (CPRC)
· A short survey for the campus was created and will be sent out sometime this fall.

· Alexis is collecting all of the attendance information.  Senators should send email to atzahorsky@tcnj.edu or staffsen@tcnj.edu if you are unable to attend a meeting.
· The council will continue to contact senators who have not been attending meetings to confirm if they want to continue with the Staff Senate (those with 3 unexcused absences)
· Will continue to review and update the website.
· Will request a list of new employees from HR so that we can reach out to them.
· Will work with the Staff Dev. And Recognition Council on the Newsletter in the spring.
Helen Shaw Staff Excellence Award (HSSEA)
 - Just finished the last round
Ad Hoc Committees, Commissions, Task Forces

Human Relations VP Search

· Deb Frank announced that the group just finished the job announcement and rating form to be used when reviewing candidates.

Presidents Climate Commitment Committee (PCCC)
· Larry Gage mentioned that they are waiting for they are awaiting certification from the All College and University group for the President’s Climate Action Plan.
Police Captain Search Committee
-  Process completed with hiring of Timothy Grant.  Nino will invite him to attend a future Staff Senate meeting.
Planning Councils

Advising and Student Support Planning Council (APC) 
-  Nothing to report.
External Affairs Planning Council (EAPC) 
· Kevin Faye reported that the are discussing the purpose of the council and reviewing their current efforts

· The council discussed the “See Why” campaign which will be advertised on local billboards and such

· They will be conducting more surveys and research 

· They are also reviewing the six initiatives from the President
Facilities and Construction Planning Council (FCPC) 
- Nothing to Report
Finance and Budget Planning Council (FBPC) 
- Have not met.
Information Technology Planning Council (ITPC) 
- First meeting was scheduled for 10/7.
Teaching and Learning Program Council (TLPC)

- Meeting scheduled for 9/16.

Program Councils

Graduate Programs Council (GPC)  
-  Nothing to report.
Honors and Scholars Program Council (HSPC) 
- No Staff representatives on the council.
International Education Program Council (IEPC) 
-  Nothing to report.
Liberal Learning Program Council (LLPC) 
-  No representatives on the council.
Teacher Education Program Council (TEPC) 
- Nothing to report.
Athletics Advisory Program Council (AAPC)
· First meeting is on 10/7.

College Governance Committees

Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)
· First meeting of CAP was last Wednesday (9/9).  Elected Chair (Dr. Cathy Liebars) and Vice Chair (Dr. Brenda Leake) for 2009-2010 year.

· Discussed and approved a revision to the process for approving new undergraduate and graduate courses within a school or department.  Will forward the approved recommendation to Steering.

· Discussed and approved a revision to the process for submitting course syllabi and the format of course syllabi.  Will forward approved recommendation to Steering.

· CAP will be evaluating feedback and inviting further commentary to review and determine whether the Secondary Education program fits the criteria of a specialization, major, dual major, hybrid major, double major, or the like.  A subcommittee was formed and will report back to CAP with a preliminary review.

Committee for Planning and Priorities (CPP)
-  First meeting is on 9/23.
Committee for Student and Campus Community (CSCC)
- First meeting is on 9/23.
Steering Committee
- First meeting is on 9/16.
V. New Business / Announcements

a. Meeting Schedule 2009-10

Nino mentioned that he had emailed out the meeting schedule.  He mentioned that we are unsure about the December meeting.

b. Governance Review

Governance will be reviewed this next year.  We are looking for ways to get involved in this review.  Council’s will be reviewed and we will make efforts to insure that staff is represented on all councils and committees and to also review why certain groups have not been meeting.

c. Middle States Periodic Review Report

CPP will be reaching out to the campus to help gather information for this review.

d. Community Learning Day – Oct. 7, featuring keynote address by Peter Balakian, author of Black Dog of Fate
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